
Town of Chatham 
January 6, 2022 
Attendance: Tricia Pitman, William Briggs, Riley Pitman, Jason Eastman, 
Alan Eastman, Bill Findeisen 
 
Minutes to December, 2021 meeting approved as written. 
Signed vouchers. 
Bill Briggs will post the Voter Checklist at the Dam in South Chatham. 
Bill Findeisen addressed the Selectmen. He is from Denmark Maine and 
represents an organization that is trying to get Broadband in the area. 
He discussed the background of the organization. The group currently 
has 7 members. He listed out the steps of what needs to happen next. 
If the town of Chatham would like to join this group, then the group 
would like 2 members to join. One Selectmen and another member of 
the community. He left documents explaining the process with the 
Selectmen. The Selectmen agreed to discuss the proposal and get back 
to him. 
The Sand Dollar foundation sent information about their foundation 
and asked for donations. The documentation is in the town office for 
residents to look at. 
The Selectmen received the report on the assessment review from the 
Department of Revenue. 
The Selectmen approved a Veteran’s credit application for Scott Aimen. 
The Selectmen approved the purchase of a lap top from Computer Port 
to be used to access the Registry of Deeds. When accessing this site, it 
causes the motor vehicle site not to work properly. 
The Selectmen will meet on Thursday, Feb. 3 @ 6:00 to review the 
budget. 
I will check with Michelle Clark (DRA) about wording to accept the ARP 
funds. 
Alan Eastman reported that the Dewin Road sign is welded onto the 
post. He will need to cut the sign off and put up the new sign. 
 



Chris Lewey asked the Selectmen if he could repair a small bridge on 
Butter Hill Road so that he can continue to have access to his property. 
The Selectmen agreed that it could be repaired. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
  
 


